                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 16TH OCTOBER 2017. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Harris, Maclennan, Rouse and Vincent.
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Mr G Hughes (Clerk),IW Councillor Mosdell and two members of the public.
7.30pm to 7.45pm time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish 
matters.
.                                                                        MINUTES
153/17  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
              Councillor Earley.
154/17  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
             There were no declarations of interest.
155/17  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18TH SEPTEMBER 2017.
             On the proposition of Councillor Bevan, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was -
             RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved subject to an amendment to minute 139/17 – Island Roads 

                                      reference to be changed to Rights of Way. 

156/17  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Bevan, seconded by Councillor Maclennan it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for September 2017.
                                      (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2469 to 2480.
 157/17  IW COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Mosdell advised that Rights of Way needed to be advised as to how the Parish Council wished 

              works to progress at the footpath NC11. Rights of Way would supply materials for works and had 

              removed the spikes from the area. Mrs Stephens had signed had signed for the bridleway to be opened. A 

              consultation would take place on future lorry use and weight restriction on Spicers Bridge, she would 

              report by e mail on progress with the consultation.
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
  158/17  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
               Councillor Rouse reported a complaint she had received regarding motorbike activity at Kiingsmead. She 

               would monitor the situation as continued activity may constitute nuisance. The Health & Well Being 

               Forum was now inviting two representatives of each local council and it was agreed that Councillor 

               Maclennan would represent the Parish Council in addition to Councillor Rouse.

               Councillor Harris reported that the top end of Palmers Lane had many overgrown hedges, Councillor 

               Davison would approach the landowner regarding having them cut back.

               Councillor Maclennan advised on a Permissive Access pathway in an area between Newchurch Village 
               And Alverstone Garden Village.

               Councillor Bevan advised on possible unauthorised development on two sites, the first a structure in the 

               garden of a property to the rear of Queen Bower car park and the second a property in Cheverton Shute 

               where it appeared a business was operating. The Clerk would advise planning.

               Councillor Davison had been advised by the owner of the property next door to the Parish Hall that there 

               was a wasp nest between the two buildings. It was agreed that Councillor Davison would monitor and call 

               pest control should that prove necessary. It was also agreed to ask Mr Read to clear the pathway between 

               the two buildings. She advised on an e mail received from Mr Jupe regarding possible seating changes at 

               the church. She had attended the latest IWALC meeting where there had been a presentation by

               Homeshare which had highlighted the number of unused homes on the island and that developers 

               appeared to favour small developments which did not require a share to meet affordable housing criteria.
               A thank you card had been received from Councillor and Mrs Harris in respect of the event held on Friday 

               13th October to commemorate Mr Colin Richards, the event was a well attended and successful evening 

               and Councillors Rouse and Vincent were thanked for all their work in staging the event.
               RESOLVED: That the reports be noted  and the Clerk undertake agreed actions. 

  159/17 CLERKS REPORT

              The Clerk reported on the following matters –

              1.He had reported to Rights of Way on the condition of NC42.  An acknowledgement had been received.                      

2.He had contacted Island Roads regarding possible speed lights at Forest Road and kerbside darkness

                 at Bartletts Close. A response had yet to be received, a copy of the e mail would be sent to Councillor  

                 Mosdell.
3.Bier repair and slippery path at cemetery, William Hall had advised on a suitable craftsman who 

                 would be contacted in the next few days. Mr Read had not been able to offer advice on the treatment of 
                 the pathway, the Clerk would investigate a remedy.
4.The overgrown footpath had been reported to Rights of Way, further detail was to be supplied as to the 
    location on B54.

                 All other matters to report were contained elsewhere on the Agenda.
   160/17 CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
               The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence received since the last meeting. A copy of a letter to the 

                IW Council from a resident of Alverstone Garden Village had also been received relating to an alleged 

                breach of covenant at the corner of Youngwoods Way and Youngwoods Copse due to the erection of a 
                fence. A petition was also being circulated in the parish for the installation of street lighting and speed 

                bumps in the village.
.             
                RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
   161/17  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
                The following planning applications were considered –
                TCP/33207/A:The Garlic Farm Mersley Lane Newchurch Extension to Restaurant/Café.
                TCP/13728/D:Copperfield, Newport Road, Sandown.Proposed First Floor Extension to form flat on 

                                       existing Garage/ Workshop
                 RESOLVED: To make no objection to the applications but request that conditions be placed on 

                                          TCP/13728/D, that the occupancy of the proposed flat be restricted to the owners of the
                                          property known as Copperfield and that it could not be sold as a seperate residence.

   162/17  PLANNING DECISIONS
                The following decisions were reported –
                1.LDC/19329/G:Rillfield House Canteen Road Whiteley Bank. Lawful Development Certificate for      

                   continued use  of premises as unrestricted residential (use class   C3).Approved
                2. TCP/29592/C:Part OS Parcel 5529 Alverstone Road,Queen Bower Sandown. Demolition of stables 
                    proposed  unit of holiday accommodation. Refused

                3.TCP/33097:land at Alverstone Ponds north of Spencer House off Youngwoods Way Alverstone   

                   Garden Village. Proposed 2 units of holiday accommodation, formation of vehicular access parking. 
                    Approved

                4. TCP/16737/C:Apse Heath Methodist Church, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of garages 
                    conversion of former Methodist chapel and church hall into 3 dwellings, pair of semidetached houses,

                    access, parking and landscaping. Approved
                5. TCP/33140:The Annexe Headley Grange Branstone. Householder Application Proposed conservatory.

                    Approved.
                    RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
    163/17  IMPROVEMENTS TO PARISH HALL
                 A discussion took place regarding the facilities at the Parish Hall and it was agreed that the kitchen and 
                  toilets were not of a satisfactory standard for usage as a hired venue. Councillor Davison would try and 

                  locate previous plans for improvement and the matter would be considered in more detail at the 

                  November meeting.
    164/17  CAR PARKING OUTSIDE OF POST OFFICE
                 Councillor Mosdell had advised that the implementation of the loading bay had been separated from the 
                 yellow lines task at the Shute due to delay in the associated administrative process. She would follow up 
                 with Island Roads.
.

                  RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
    165/17  SPICERS BRIDGE & HIGHWAY MATTERS
                 Councillor Mosdell reported that works on Spicers Bridge were progressing ahead of schedule. Mrs   

                 Boswell wished for the temporary footway to be retained and was meeting Island Roads and Wendy 

                 Perera of the IW Council to consider options available. The Parish Council confirmed its support to 

                 having a permanent structure in place. It was noted that the speed lights at either end of the village had 

                 not been working for a long period of time, the Clerk would write again to island Roads.
.                RESOLVED: To confirm support for a permanent footway on Newchurch Shute.
     166/17  ARRANGEMENTS FOR NOVEMBER PUBLIC MEETING ON HIGHWAY ISSUES
                  It was agreed that the meeting would take place at the School Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th 

                  November. Councillor Davison would book with the school and Councillor Vincent would produce a 
                  leaflet for distribution to parishioners, local businesses and other stakeholders. The meeting would 
                  address speeding in the Village and Winford Road, Councillor Maclennan and Mark Lansbury would 

                  present arguments as to how road safety is best achieved in the future.
                  RESOLVED: The meeting be confirmed to take place at the School Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th 

                                           November.
      167/17  SCHOOL LANE CAR PARK
                   The Clerk had written to two owners using details supplied by the DVLA. All abandoned vehicles had 

                    been removed from the car park and the Clerk had instructed Amey to remove the mattress and 

                    associated debris.
                     RESOLVED: To take no further action at this time. 
      168/17  WEBSITE

                    The Clerk reported on continued difficulty in ‘jettisoning’ the old site whose registration had been 
                     renewed in June. He advised that the new site Contact Us tab had contained the old website e mail 

                     address but that he had now corrected that matter. Assistance was being obtained from a volunteer 

                     who was familiar with website administration and it was agreed to write to the old website host ‘1 & 

                     1’ to seek their assistance to resolving the matter.

                     RESOLVED: To write to 1&1 asking for assistance in closing the old website.

       169/17 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
                   The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 20th November 2017 
                   in the Parish Hall.
                      The meeting closed at 8.47pm  
                                                                                                                        CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                         20TH NOVEMBER 2017                                  
